OWG Report to ROS
9-15-05

The OWG has not met since the September ROS meeting due to Hurricane Rita preparations at the time the meeting was scheduled. The following OGRR is being recommended by the OWG for approval as written:
1. OGRR 175 – Emergency Storm Drill Participation 

Urgent status was requested at the last ROS meeting and ROS granted that request. Due to the cancellation of the OWG meeting, I requested an email straw man as to recommending this OGRR175 to ROS for approval or not. This email was sent to the OWG ERCOT exploder. I received 21 affirmative responses and no dissenting responses.   The OWG requests approval as written and that it be forwarded to PRS with the recommendation that appropriate action take place in order that action by TAC can be taken at their November meeting. An effective date of November 1, 2005 is requested so that this requirement is in place prior to the November 9th ERCOT wide emergency drill.
2. The next OWG meeting will be October 19th at the Met Center.
